
MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORKS

Executive Board Minutes

December 12, 2013

Call to Order: The regular meeting of the MLN Executive Board was called to order by Amy Lilly, Chair. Members present were: Emilee Seese, Ann Farr, Vicky Terry, Eva McGuire, Judy Gunsaulis, Brian Raitz, Joanna Thompson, Cherie Davis, and Deya Terrafranca. Guest was Tammy Richards.

Minutes: Minutes for the September 9th meeting were reviewed and approved.

Circulation Committee- Nothing to report. 

Cataloging Committee- The suggested change wording change:

“The Mountain Library Network follows the Resource Description and Access (RDA) cataloging standard which replaced AACR2 in 2013. The MLN uses practices developed by the Library of Congress and the Program for Cooperative Cataloging in implementing RDA changes.”

Eva McGuire moved to accept, Cherie Davis seconded, approved unanimously.

Some libraries need basic, Level I training. Will be arranged soon. 

OPAC Committee- Nothing to report

The Server: Has been ordered. Harlan told Amy that it will arrive by the end of the year. No ship date yet. Once the servers are in place, Larry will get things up and running. Should not be any down time except one day switch over. Larry will test before the transfer. Projected switch over to Sierra is March. Webinars will be used for training. More specific information will be available after servers arrive. 

Innovative has a sale going on until the end of the year. Discounts are 10-20% off. 

Legislature has frozen the CPPG money that was possibly to be used for update. We do not know when the funds will be available again, Ann reported. The decision to split evenly amongst libraries stands but hopefully the money will become unfrozen. We will need to pay upon installation. 

May need to send out an MLN all message to be ready to pay. Bryan will figure out the exact amount each library will need to pay.

WVDELI and WVReads will never be down because we’ll have 2 servers, according to Harlan. Amy will verify with Larry. 

New business: Deya is leaving. We need a new secretary. Vicky Terry volunteered to be interim for the next 2 meetings. Bryan moved, Eva seconded, approved unanimously.

WVU-Parkersburg Library is asking to join MLN. Students will need to decide which institution’s privileges they want. Amy will address the issue of their charging the public for library cards. Eva moved they be accepted, Vicky seconded, passed unanimously. 

The next regular meeting of the MLN Executive Board will be held on Monday, March 10th, 2014 at 10:30 am at South Charleston Public Library. The annual membership meeting will be held May 2nd at 10 am at South Charleston Public Library. The meeting was adjourned.

